
Be firm…please don’t allow your child to opt out of things like
coming to school or sport IF there is NO good reason!

2986 Broadlands Road, RD1, Reporoa 3081
Phone: 07 333 8576 Text: 021 0291 9131
Email: principal@broadlands.school.nz
Website: www.broadlands.school.nz

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 3

Week 5 - Friday 18 August

Awards from Week 14 August - 18 August 2023

Mr V awards will be in next week's newsletter

Term 3
Wednesday 23 August - Rippa Rugby sessions - Years 2 - 6 (at school)

Friday 25 August - Daffodil Day
Monday 28 August - Wednesday 30 August - Years 3 - 6 class speeches

(timetable below)
Monday 4 September - Speech Night (for the class finalists in Years’ 4-6)
Tuesday 5 September - Wednesday 6 September - Years 1 & 2 Nursery

Rhyme / Poem class presentations (timetable below)
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Monday 11 September - Ruma Rua / Room 2 ‘Biking for Wellbeing’ BMX trip
Thursday 14 September - Cluster Winter Sports

Thursday 14 September - BOT meeting #6, 6.00pm
Friday 15 September - Cluster Speech Competition - Waikite Valley School (for

the top two Year 5 & Year 6 speeches)
Wednesday 20 September - MathsMatters Competition - Taupo Int. School (for our

top three Maths teams from Years 5 & 6)
Tuesday 19 & Wednesday 20 September - Class-based ‘Storytelling Showcase’ -
Matinee performances (one day - different times) and evening performances (one
evening - different times) for each class (performance days / times to follow)

Thursday 21 September - Last day of Term 3
Friday 22 September - Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day - School Closed

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou

Formal Speeches, Nursery Rhymes and Poems

We are nearing the time that the presentations will take place!

Below is the presentation timetable with all presentations being held in the Learning
Centre. (Note: If you have limited time available to watch, we can move your child to suit.)

Year 4 / Room 2 speeches will be presented on Monday 28 August from
11.00am

Year 3 / Room 1 speeches will be presented on Tuesday 29 August from
11.00am

Year 5 / Room 3 speeches will be presented on Wednesday 30 August from 9.15am

Year 6 / Room 3 speeches will be presented on Wednesday 30 August from
11.00am



NE/Year 1 / Room 4 Nursery Rhymes will be presented on Tuesday 5 September

from 11.00am

Year 2 / Room 5 Poems will be presented on Wednesday 6 September from 11.00am

★ Speech Night will be held on Monday 4 September at 6.00pm for the FINALISTS
of each of the Year 4, 5 and 6 class competitions.

★ Our guest adjudicator for Speech Night will be Mrs Sophie Sandham.

★ The Cluster Speech Competition will be held on Friday 15 September at
Waikite Valley School from 9.30am for the Year 5 and Year 6 winners from Speech

Night.

I / Mr Taylor will adjudicate all of the nursery rhymes, poems and formal speech class
presentations in collaboration with each classroom teacher.

We hope to see you at one or more of these times to share in the learning being
experienced.

Covid 19 Update

Public health officials have advised the Ministry of Education (who has advised schools
through a Special Bulletin - 16 August 2023) that the risk from COVID-19 is now
considered low compared to other stages of the pandemic and it is safe to remove the final
mandatory isolation requirements.

However, as with any other illness, it is recommended that students | ākonga stay at home
if they are feeling (legitimately) unwell, including Covid-19.

PTA Donation

It is now Room 5 / Ruma Rima’s turn to receive the benefits of the PTA’s $300.00 donation
to each class ($1500.00 for the year). Here we have Ruma Rima excited about their new
activities!

Thank you, PTA!



PTA Raffle Ticket Fundraiser

The PTA has organised a raffle to coincide with this year’s Calf & Pet Day.

One or two books have been sent out with EACH family this week.

You will have until Tuesday 19 September to sell your allocation of tickets as the raffle
will be drawn during assembly Thursday 21 September. If you would like more tickets to
sell, please see Kasey in the office.

NRC Future Ferns

We hope everybody has kept warm and healthy over the Winter break and are ready for
another Summer Series of Future Fern Fun Netball. A reminder that NRC Future Ferns
Summer Series is offered to Year 0 - 6 children for six weeks in both Term 1 and Term 4.

Games are played on Monday afternoons at the Netball Rotorua Centre. Game times start
from 4.00pm.

If your child is interested please get in touch Debra Lynch or Tracey Heads on 021 262
0330



Reporoa Valley Cultural Festival

Below are just a few pictures from today's outstanding performances from our Broadlands
School tamariki. We are soooo proud! Next week we will provide many more via the
Bulletin and Facebook for you to enjoy.





Creative Dance Classes

Our Creative Dance teacher, Lauren, is back this Term.

The next ten-week block will begin on Tuesday 22 August.(next week!)

The cost will be $5.00/student/week which is a reduced amount as the school is
subsidising the cost by $1.00/student/week. The amount of $50.00 will be invoiced directly
to you through the school and payable promptly please.

If you would like your child to attend, and your child wants to (quite important!), a full
commitment is required for the next ten weeks. That is, no opting out!

Please fill in the REPLY SLIP and return ASAP.

If you are interested for your child to be involved, please discuss at

home, then if OK,, sign the attached slip below and return to the Office

by Friday 19 August. Classes will start Tuesday 22 August 2023

My child has permission to take part in the Creative Dance Class in the
Broadlands Community Hall..

Student’s Name: Year Level: —--------------

Signature __________________

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

Graeme

Trophies

Can we please have ALL trophies returned from 2022 ASAP. Thank you



Broadlands School

Reporoa Cluster Winter Sports 2023

Kia ora, Broadlands Parents/Caregivers & Whānau,

We have our annual Cluster Winter Sports coming up.

Date:
Thursday 14 September

Venues:
Reporoa Primary School (Years 1-3)
Reporoa College (Years 4-6)

Events:
The students in Years 1-3 will be divided into teams and will be playing a variety of games
and sports.

The students in Years 4-6 will be divided into teams playing a variety of sports (Soccer,
Relays, Scatter Ball and Change Soccer).

Transportation:
The bus will depart Broadlands School at 9.20 am with the first event starting at 10.00am.
We will arrive back at Broadlands School by approximately 2.30pm.

Clothing & Equipment:
✓ School CTL sports top & shorts provided (these MUST be returned at the end of the

day and NOT taken home)
✓ Warm top (black thermal/school polar fleece/sports hoodie)
✓ Sports shoes
✓ Medication (if required)

Food & Drink:
Sufficient food and drink (water ONLY) needs to be provided for morning tea and lunch.
Highly-sugared drinks, including sports drinks, are NOT permitted.

Parental Supervision:
Although our groups do move from activity to activity very responsibly, if you are available
to supervise the team your child is in, then your assistance would be greatly appreciated.
☺

If you are able to help supervise a team, please email office@broadlands.school.nz with
your name and your child’s name.

We look forward to seeing you there on the day.

Debra Lynch and Emma Cordell
Health & PE Co-ordinators
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Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Emma, Kylie, Lucy, Karla, Halei, Maureen, Paulette & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


